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Fullwell Safer Neighbourhood Policing Team 

Your dedicated police team 
We are your local Safer Neighbourhoods policing team and are here to 

tackle the issues that matter to you by working with partner agencies to 

find lasting solutions. Please contact us with any concerns you may 

have, or visit the above mentioned website for further information. 

FULLWELL WARD POLICE TEAM 
 

PS 19JI Hobson 

PC 214JI Towler 

PC 203JI Nicholson-Wisbey 

PCSO 7172JI Rowe 

PCSO 7730JI Rathor 

PCSO 7526JI Ahmed 

PC 101JI Fox (Caterham High School Police Officer) 

Contact Us  

fullwell.snt@met.police.uk 

Office Phone Number – 020 7161 9360 or 9361 

Ward Mobile Phone Number – 020 8721 2570 

Come and meet us 
 

Street Briefing – Tiverton Ave / Clayhall Ave – 09/12/10 19:00hrs. 

Street Briefing SN REVIEW – Fairlop Rd / Waterloo Rd – 16/12/10 

10:00hrs. 

Street Briefing – Fullwell Ave Bus Terminus – 23/12/10 13:00hrs. 

Street Briefing – High Street o/s The Co-op – 29/12/10 12:00hrs. 

For additional surgeries see local notice boards or visit  

www.met.police.uk/teams/fullwell 

We need you to tell us of YOUR local problems. These meetings 

are your opportunity to affect local policing. Please take 

advantage of them – let us know what’s affecting you, and we will 

discuss what WE can do to deal with it. 

“HAPPY CHRISTMAS” 



 

 

 

 

 

Public Set Priorities 
We listen to the concerns of the community and our priorities are set by 

local people who sit on a neighbourhood panel (19/10/2010).  

You said the following priorities were important to you: 

• Burglary (Ward Wide) 

• Vehicle Crime (Ward Wide) 

• Crime and ASB (High Street Barkingside) 

Burglary. 
During the month of November we have continued to conduct 
High visibility and plain clothes patrols, to disrupt, deter and 
detect those responsible for burglary. 1 arrest has been made for 
burglary. In recent burglaries access to the premises is 
predominantly forcing UPVC rear kitchen or Patio doors. Small 
items stolen, jewellery, lap top computers, NEW property 
intended for Christmas gifts etc. New or expensive cars parked 
on driveways outside houses are also being targeted, the houses 
broken into for the keys. The majority of these burglaries occurred 
during the day whilst the occupiers were out. Please keep an eye 
out for any suspicious behaviour and report it at the time. 

Theft of / Theft from Motor Vehicle. 
During November we have conducted patrols in areas where vehicle 

crime has been prevalent. We have arrested two males for theft of a 

motor vehicle and criminal damage to another motor vehicle. Several 

incidents were associated with Halloween and Fireworks night and 

more recently the Snowball throwing period. Number plates and 

unattended property (on view) are being stolen. Vehicles are also stolen 

whilst drivers leave keys (engines running) in ignition and car unlocked. 

PLEASE LOCK YOUR CAR – DO NOT LEAVE IT UNATTENDED WHILST DE-FROSTING IT.  

High Street  
Fullwell SN officers are 

policing the ward in both 

Uniform and Plain clothes. 

These proactive patrols 

will continue throughout 

the Christmas period. 

Arrests and 
Other Matters 

During the month of 
November Fullwell SN police officers have arrested 6 people for 
Theft, Theft of M/V, Handling Stolen Goods, Burglary, Fraud, 
Shoplifting and production of Cannabis. 

Fullwell SN Police officers have conducted 2 Drug search 
warrants at 2 separate addresses within the ward and as a result 
arrested 2 individuals who were cultivating Cannabis. 

We have also issued 6 people with Cannabis warnings and have 
issued 30 traffic tickets (£60.00 and 3 points) for driving whilst 
using a hand held mobile phone. 

1 further Fixed Penalty ticket was issued to a shoplifter who stole 
property to the value of £7.79 = (£80.00 Fine).Over 240 people 
were stopped and or searched within the Ward of Fullwell by 
officers from Fullwell SN Team. The above sends out a clear 
message that crime and anti-social behaviour within the ward will 
NOT be tolerated and any evidence of such will be acted upon in 
order to improve your quality of life.  

On another note we have a NEW member of the team PCSO 
7526JI Ahmed has replaced PCSO 7758JI Diggins who is now 
policing Hainault Ward. 


